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Welcome: 
 
Time:  10:03 a.m. 
 
Ms. Peters welcomed everyone to the concurrent teleconference call of the Code Administration 
TAC and Electrical TAC.   
 
Roll Call: 
 
Ms. Peters performed roll call for the Code Administration TAC.  A quorum was determined 
with 5 members present.   
 
Agenda Approval: 
 
Commissioner Boyer entered a motion to approve the agenda for today’s meeting as posted.  Mr. 
O’Connor seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously with a vote of 5 to 0. 
 
Approval of Minutes from July 26, 2018: 
 
Commissioner Boyer entered a motion to approve the minutes from July 26, 2018 as posted.  Mr. 
O’Connor seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously with a vote of 5 to 0. 
 
DS2018-070 by Michael Savage, Sr. of Marion County Department of Building Safety: 
 
Mr. Savage, petitioner was present on the call and provided detailed background of this request 
for clarification. 
 
Mr. Madani provided the background on the petition and full staff analysis. 
 
Question: Due to the adopted provisions of the Florida Building Code, notably Sections 102.4, 
102.4.1, and E3901.2, are sun rooms, namely Category III, required to comply with the 
receptacles spacing requirements specifically required under the FBC Residential code? 

Answer: 

 
Option #1/Petitioner:   
 
The Petitioner respectfully believes the answer to the question is yes.  Due to the prescriptive 
requirements of the Code as noted in E3901.2, E3901.2 and E3901.2.2, and the conflicts 
provision noted under Section 102.4.1, then it is clear sun rooms are required to meet the 
receptacles spacing requirements of the code. 
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DS2018-070 by Michael Savage, Sr. of Marion County Department of Building Safety 
(cont.): 

Option #2/Staff: 

 
No. The provisions of Section R301.2.1.1 of the FBC, Residential and AAMA 2100 as 
referenced from within section R301.2.1.1 are more specific than the provisions of Section 
E3901.2 of the FBC, Residential with regard to the definition of sunrooms and the placement of 
receptacle outlets, and therefore according to Section 102.1 of the FBC, Building, the 
requirements of Section E3901.2 including the receptacles spacing requirements do not apply to 
the projects in question.  The electrical requirements for the project in question are subject to the 
requirements of AAMA 2100. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Joe Belcher, FHBA and National Aluminum Association stated he is in support of the staff 
analysis. 
 
Mr. O’Connor entered a motion to accept staff analysis option #2.  Commissioner Gilson 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously with a vote of 5 to 0. 
 
Final Roll Call:   
 
There being no further business before the TAC, Ms. Peters performed a closing roll call and 
there were 5 members still present on the line. 
 
Adjourn: 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:33 a.m. 
 


